Mercer Area Sno-Goers Meeting Heart of the North November 7, 2018

Meeting called to order at 6:30 pm.

In Attendance:

Jeff RoadmanDarrel FohrCarol MordenDavid McNutt

Mel & Julia Belt Kyle & Teri Dibelius – Johnny's

Jim & Kathy StorckTom & Liz RenzEric Behnke – Great NorthernBrian HeleniakDon StorckDoug Westenberger

Bill & Lynn Beyer John Bestler
Tom Ziegler – Beaver's Resort Cherri Little

Avery Brandt Cathy & Dale Sherfield – Camp 1

Tanner Hiller Scott Klein Wayne Renz Andy Smith

Heather & Steve Ogden – Heart of the North Jim & Jeanne Schoenhard

Dorie Fornero Shari Younger Elmer Gosh Tom Tesch

Jill Roadman Hank Joustra – K&H Plumbing

Absent: Jeff Powers

Secretary Report: Motion to accept minutes by David McNutt, Kyle Dibelius seconds. Motion carries.

Treasurer Report:

- Balance is \$24,905.65 There is \$10,245.58 in the Payeezy acct.
- We have received our \$40,016.19 supplement. Darrell Fohr is waiting to see what the status of our 501(c)6 status before depositing the check.
- Bill Beyer motions to accept treasurer's report, Shari Younger seconds. Motion carries

Trail Boss:

- Brushing is ongoing.
- Brian Heleniak says trail boss appoints his/her own assistant according to the current bylaws and would like Scott Klein to be his Assistant Trail Boss. Discussion followed. Topic tabled until next board meeting.

New Business:

- Mecca cross country trail sent a thank you letter to us for clean up on their trails.
- There will be a cross country race on February 9th & 10th and they would like our help monitoring snowmobiles where the skiers cross our trails. The president of the Mecca Ski group will attend our December meeting to speak about this.

- Lynn Beyer motions that Jill Roadman get \$2,500 to purchase more clothing for the bars to sell for us. Jim Schoenhard seconds. Motion carries.
- A work day at the barn has been scheduled for November 17th @ 9:00 a.m. to clean the barn and put a new track on tractor 20
- Bill Beyer will show drivers @ the driver's meeting on November 11th how to use the pressure washer. Brian says a curtain is needed while the pressure washer is in use because overspray is getting everywhere in the barn.
- Poker run business letters went out this week. Teri Dibelius needs to volunteers to pick up
 poker run sheets the day of the Winter Blast and bring them to the Blast. Dorie Fornero and
 Darrell Fohr volunteered to do it.
- White Cross update Elmer Gosh will attend a safety meeting on November 27th and will update us at our December meeting.
- Wayne motions to table the current meeting until we have a board meeting. David McNutt seconds. Motion carries

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm